
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
The Heyboer’s Highlights 

Missionaries with Red Cliff Bible Camp 
“For the eyes of the Lord run to and fro throughout the whole earth, to shew 

himself strong in the behalf of them whose heart is perfect toward him.”  
II Chronicles 16:9a                                                 

Thanks be unto God for his unspeakable gift. 2 Corinthians 9:15 

December 14, 2018. 
Dear supporters, friends and family, 
 
1 Peter 5:7 “Casting all your care upon him; for he careth for you.”  Our God has used each of you to pray 
for us, encourage us, or supply our needs this year and we are very thankful.   
 

In November, David resumed meeting with young men from town one morning a 
month for prayer and encouragement.  Wixi has a friend in which she enjoys investing, 
helping her to grow spiritually and praying together.  We are working on connecting 
with our church family as well as with people around town. We trust that God will use 
us in a mighty way for His glory. We have also been giving out Bible tracts in different 
parts of town. Please pray for God to use this to bring people in Pinedale to Himself 
this season. 
 

We are thankful for a couple of new supporters! God has faithfully supplied our every need. God also 
supplied a gift for David to build his shop in our backyard.  It is a dream that is getting closer.  We have 
been praying for this since before we had our house.  It will be such a blessing for David to have a warm 
place to work on things that need to get done for camp during the off season. 
 
David is in contact with the engineers for camp planning for the spring and 
continued construction of the Lodge.  Mr. Dean and David recently measured 
16 inches of snow in the first floor of the Lodge! God continues to supply for 
the building. We praise God for His provision and for the four camper 
salvations this year. The temporary camp kitchen is already set up for winter 
camps and the resident staff men continue preparations.  Things do not really 
stop around here, we just switch gears!  Lorie and Wixi attended a food safety 
class for an afternoon this month.  It was very beneficial as we seek to make 
continued improvements to our kitchen. 
 
The kids and Wixi are diligent in homeschooling and are looking forward to holiday break since Wixi’s 
parents will be with us for Christmas! Please pray for David’s mom as she recovers from recent knee 
surgery. Thank you for praying with us! 
 
Have a very encouraged Merry Christmas! Thank you for being a part of our ministry.  God bless you! 

 Serving Christ with you in His care, 

David & Wixi, Anah Grace, Leonard Allen and Joseph David Heyboer 


